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Subject: Conference call on May 4, 2009
 
Participants:
 
California ISO: Edward Fishback.
 
PG&E: Albert Wong and Kaicheng Chen.
 
Applicant: Jim Rexroad and Tracy Gilliland.
 
CEC staff: Joseph Douglas, Lisa DeCarlo and Ajoy Guha.
 

The conference call was initiated by Edward Fishback of the California ISO at the request of
 
CEC staff to explore the provisions of an adequate electrical one-line diagram showing
 
proposed facilities for interconnection of Avenal Energy at the PG&E Gates substation since
 
the applicant failed so far to provide such a diagram from PG&E or the California ISO.
 
Following introductions of the participants, Lisa DeCarlo explained the purpose of the call and
 
Ajoy Guha started telling talk'ing about the requirements of the one-line diagram for the CEC
 
AFC process. Albert Wong of PG&E's planning department interrupted and stated that there is
 
a certain amount of uncertainty about interconnecting the - Avenal Energy at the PG&E Gates
 
substation due to lack of room in the substation and as such at this time PG&E does not
 
intend to provide any information about the Gates substation interconnection. Jim Rexroad, for
 
the applicant, raised his concern that the aforesaid statement of Albert Wong was confidential
 
and asked that the call be terminated so as to enable the applicant to get more information
 
and settle the matter with PG&E directly. CEC staff subsequently disconnected the call.
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